MARYLAND REAL ESTATE COMMISSION

500 North Calvert Street

Baltimore, MD 21202

Mission: Protecting the health, safety, and welfare of the public 

through examination, licensing, and regulatory activities regarding real estate

BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

July 15, 2015, 10:30 a.m.

Highlights from the meeting:

· Moment of silence in memory of Commissioner Neary
· Current license count 39,993

· GF balance as of May 31, 2015 is $987,479.33

· GF balance as of June 30, 2015 is $1,002,909.62

· MREC will become members of Real Estate Educators Association (REEA)
PRESENT:


Commissioner J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia, Chair (Industry)


Commissioner Georgiana Tyler (Industry)

Commissioner Anne S. Cooke, Vice Chair (Industry)


Commissioner James Reeder (Consumer)


Brian Weeks, AAG, Counsel


Katherine F. Connelly, Executive Director


J. Steven Long, Assistant Executive Director


Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator

Commissioner Robin Pirtle (Consumer)

ABSENT:

Commissioner Marla Johnson (Industry)
Commissioner Karen Baker (Consumer)

PUBLIC IN ATTENDANCE:


Mark Feinroth, MAR
CALL TO ORDER:


J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia, Chair, called the meeting to order at 10:46 A.M with a moment of silence held in honor of Commissioner Neary. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:


Motion (made by Anne Cooke, seconded by Robin Pirtle) To approve the minutes of the June 17, 2015 business meeting.  Unanimous approval.
REPORT OF COMPLAINTS/ADMINISTRATIVE DISMISSALS:


Motion (made by Georgiana Tyler, seconded by Robin Pirtle) To approve the Administrative Dismissals for the month of July.  Motion carried. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

1. Education – Georgiana Tyler, Chair
· For the month of June 2015, PSI administered 924 salesperson and 48 broker exams, compared to 736 salesperson and 50 broker exams in June 2014.
· Update on broker supervision course will be available in September.

2. Legislative – Marla S. Johnson, Legislative Chair
· Legislative Committee report will be due back from the Secretary’s office by 7/21/2015 for all legislation proposed by MREC.
COMMENTS FROM EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR:  Katherine F. Connelly
1. Current license count totals 39,993, of which 4,361 are brokers, 3,064 are associate brokers, 31,672 salespersons, 554 branch offices, 93 reciprocal brokers, 32 reciprocal associate brokers, and 214 reciprocal salespersons.  Of the total count, 1,752 are inactive.

2. Guaranty Fund Balance for May is $987,479.33 and claims paid totaled $90,110.00.

Guaranty Fund Balance for June is $1,002,909.62 with a total payout of $5,000.00.

3. Legislation: Concept Sheet for legislation was submitted to the Commissioner of O&P who will submit to the Secretary’s Office.

4. Ms. Connelly pointed out that there was a note from Anne Neary (wife of the late Commissioner William Neary) to all Commissioners.

5. Ms. Connelly also noted the passing of colleagues from other states; Tony Duncanson, head of the DC Real Estate Commission and Larry Outlaw, who was retired from the North Carolina Real Estate Commission.

6. Ms. Connelly attended the Real Estate Educators Meetings in Connecticut last month. She found it to be very valuable, not only for ARELLO, who sponsored her trip, but also for the Maryland Real Estate Commission.  She believes it to be a great resource for Charlene Faison and herself to obtain more education information. Institutional membership is $349.00/year and with the approval of the commissioners, she would like for MREC to join.   Motion (made by Georgiana Tyler, seconded by Anne Cooke) For MREC to become a member of Real Estate Educators Association.  Motion carried.
7. Commissioner Karen Baker and Marla Johnson are in South Africa at this time and excused themselves from today’s meetings several months ago.

8. Requests for Travel to 2015 ARELLO Conference in Washington, DC have been submitted; response should be received shortly.

9. Next meeting is August 19th.

COMMENTS FROM COUNSEL:    Brian Weeks
· Letter sent to HUD has been drafted and mailed. At issue is the deposit placed on HUD homes.  In the event the property does not close, broker must send HUD the earnest money deposit, contrary to Maryland law.
· Mr. Weeks will work on Do’s and Don’ts for unlicensed persons to include chat providers. 
· AG office has prepared a memo for Secretary Schulz concerning implementation of procedures to make sure the Department is in compliance with the Supreme Court’s decision on the NC Dental Board.
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COMMENTS FROM CHAIR:  J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia

· None
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

· None
NEW BUSINESS:

· None
ADJOURNMENT:


There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:40 a.m.   The next monthly business meeting is Wednesday, August 19, 2015.

APPROVED AS PRESENTED ____________________________________________________







J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia, Chairperson
APPROVED AS AMENDED ______________________________________________________







J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia, Chairperson
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